






























































There was some dissention on how to address the renovation, though. Chairwoman Elizabeth
Narverud appeared to be in the minority for keeping the fountain as she was the only one to speak in
its defense on Tuesday.

The chairwoman feels they could reduce the size of the water feature, renovate the sign, and
reconfigure the roads around the median, but she would not vote for the full removal of the historic
feature. Narverud wishes “to maintain our heritage in this county. I do not want to see that tossed
away.”

That heritage extends to the founding of Spring Hill in 1967. The developers of Spring Hill, the Mackle
Brothers’ Deltona Corporation, welcomed prospective buyers to the community with a grand park
entrance featuring a prominent waterfall and three towering flagpoles.

For many years, the Spring Hill Garden Club maintained the landscaping of the waterfall. According to
the club, the waterfall was declared a historic landmark by Hernando County in 1992,

Over the years, the Spring Hill waterfall experienced periods of disrepair, but community-led efforts
have ensured that their landmark remained. The Brooksville Garden Club took on the project to
restore and maintain the waterfall after the county parks department decided to cut its maintenance
from the budget in 2011. Numerous businesses and organizations rallied in the effort to preserve the
waterfall and it was restored to working order within a few months. In 2014, the Garden Club
returned maintenance of the waterfall back to the county.















